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      ALAMEDA RECREATION AND PARK COMMISSION 
            MINUTES FOR REGULAR MEETING 
                     

DATE:                      Thursday, November 14, 2024 
TIME: 7:00 p.m. Called to Order 
PLACE:   City Hall Council Chambers  
  

 A video recording of the meeting may be viewed at https://alameda.legistar.com/Calendar.aspx 
The following are action minutes in keeping with the Sunshine Ordinance 2-91.17.  
 
1. ROLL CALL 
Present: Chair Radez, Vice Chair Swartz, Commissioner Alexander, Commissioner Burney and 
Commissioner Robbins  
Absent: None 
Staff: Alameda Recreation and Park Department (ARPD) Director Justin Long, ARPD Office Assistant 
Donna Conde  
 
Chair Radez stated the following: Members of the public may speak for three minutes regarding any 
matter not on the agenda. Commissioners, however, will not respond to comment or answer questions. 
The City welcomes speakers providing public comment, but please be advised this is a limited public 
forum. As such, speakers must stay on topic if speaking to a particular agenda item, and if speaking 
during non-agenda public comment, they must address matters within the subject matter jurisdiction of 
the City. If speakers fail to follow these rules, they will be warned, and if they continue to disregard the 
rules, their opportunity to speak will be ended. 
 
2. NON-AGENDA PUBLIC COMMENT 

• None 
 

3. STAFF COMMUNICATIONS 
Recreation and Park Director Justin Long gave the Director Report. See Exhibit 1. 

 
4. COMMISSIONER COMMUNICATION 

• Commissioner Burney: Asked what the process and requirements are for a teen to participate in 

the Teens Teaching Technology program. Director Long said teens can register on the ARPD 

website and basic technological knowledge is sufficient. Asked what a citizen should do if they 

see a boat docked overnight at a public dock. Director Long suggested to report to the Alameda 

Police Department non-emergency line. Commissioner Burney inquired about opportunities to 

interact with new City Council members for next year. Director Long encouraged the commission 

to reach out to the City Manager’s office to set up one-on-one meetings and get an 

understanding of the new City Council members’ priorities and advocacy for the community. 

• Chair Radez: Recognized and thanked Commissioner Alexander for her service as the previous 

Chair. Encouraged the community to go out and appreciate our parks and enjoy the natural 

beauty around us, particularly by the waterfront such as Seaplane Lagoon Promenade. Thanked 

Commissioner Alexander and Director Long for their suggestion to visit the Mastick Thrift Shop. 

Commented on it being a delightful place, with engaging, friendly staff and unique items. Chair 
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Radez asked what what would be the appropriate way for the commission to stay apprised of 

longer term projects and ongoing developments such as De-Pave Park, Estuary Park, and the 

Aquatic Center. Director Long said he could incorporate status updates into Staff 

Communications and his Director Reports.   

• Commissioner Robbins: Took the Oakland Alameda Water Shuttle, played pickleball at Lincoln 

Park and FootGolf at Corica Park Golf Course. Highly recommended FootGolf for as a fun sport 

for families and groups. Mentioned that teen volunteer hours with ARPD programs can be 

applied towards Alameda Unified School District community service hours.   

• Vice Chair Swartz: Stopped by the Annual Holiday Boutique, thanked everyone who attended 

and supported the event. Pleased to see the newly painted stripes at the O’Club parking lot. 

Noticed that the City applied for a grant for De-Pave Park and excited to see the design process 

move forward. Visited Encinal Swim Center for lap swim 12-16 times in the past month.  

• Commissioner Alexander: Attended the Teen Haunted House at South Shore Center and the 
Pumpkin Pool Party at Encinal Swim Center. Complimented Recreation Assistant Ashley 
Cendejas, Recreation Supervisor I Stacy Thomas, and staff for fabulous well-organized events. 
Attended the City View Skatepark Community Input Meeting and was enlightened to see 
scooters, bicycles, and rollerskates in addition to skateboards. Shared that all age groups were 
represented and thrilled about updating the space. Enjoyed the Annual Holiday Boutique at the 
O’Club and acknowledged Park Manager Matt Nowlen and staff for the beautiful healthy garden. 
Asked what is the best way to ensure donations to go towards ARPD scholarship funds and 
designated programs. Director Long replied that donating to the Friends of the Parks Foundation 
is the best mechanism. Observed Leydecker Pickleball Courts are often busy and full.   
 

5. MINUTES 
Vice Chair Swartz moved to accept the minutes of the October 10, 2024 Regular Meeting as presented. 
 
M/S Vice Chair Swartz / Commissioner Burney. All who were present at the October 10, 2024 meeting 
were in favor with five ayes via roll call vote. 
 
6. REGULAR AGENDA ITEMS 

6-A Approve and make a recommendation to City Council for the Recreation and Parks Department 

2025 Annual User Fee Schedule. (Recreation and Parks 10051400) 

ARPD Director Justin Long presented on the 2025 Recreation and Park User Fee Schedule, 

Background, ARPD Cost Recovery Model, Revised Fees for 2025, 5-15% Overall Program Increases 

and New Fees for 2025.  

Public Comments 

• Speaker Anne Delp: Shared that she is from Alameda Aquatic Masters. Thanked the Recreation 

and Park Commission and ARPD for willingness to adjust fees over time so that the increases 

are not immediately drastic. 

Commissioner Comments 

• Commissioner Burney: Asked if the City makes a profit from the fees and why we do not match 

other cities’ fees. Director Long explained that it is a cost recovery component and about 60% 
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is recovered from what is spent on a program and 40% is subsidized. He explained that our cost 

comparison has a different starting point than other cities. The increases are incremental 

because we have to be respectful of our population, understand the impact on our user groups, 

and ensure that programs remain accessible and no one in the community is left out. 

Commissioner Burney questioned the non-residents fees being low compared to other cities but 

was generally aligned with the proposal.  

 

• Chair Radez: Asked where Director Long sees future growth, demand, and increased program 

activity. Director Long commented on the popularity of the Recreation Afterschool Program 

(RAP), World of Wonder (WOW), and Tiny Tots programs and foresees growth in the TK 

program as demand and capacity increases. He mentioned growth in summer camp programs, 

field, facility, and picnic rentals, therapeutics, and Mastick Senior Center programs. Chair Radez 

asked where Director Long sees the department’s future expenses, considering inflation and 

other factors, driving a cost recovery analysis. Director Long stated that wage imbalance will be 

a component as part-time staff reach a salary point similar to entry level full-time staff. He 

remarked that expenses will increase as the cost of materials, goods and staff equipment go up, 

and noted the City’s zero emission plan is converting to all electric such as vehicles, and devices 

used for basic operations including leaf blowers, weed eaters, lawn mowers, and trimmers. 

Director Long stated the importance of discussing capital versus operating and how they impact 

each other when doing the budget. Chair Radez commented that more could be charged, but 

the net difference contributes to the quality of life in Alameda and ensures that programs remain 

accessible to the general public. He perceived the proposed fees as reasonable and agreed with 

the commission to approve.  

• Commissioner Robbins: Thanked Director Long for the staff report. Stated that he is a proponent 

of raising user fees. Said that non-resident tennis court fees should be higher as some 

organizations monopolize the courts particularly on the weekends. Commissioner Robbins 

understands that the fees are cost recovery but commented that Alameda residents need to 

accept paying more for our parks and be mindful of what we cherish on our island.   

• Vice Chair Swartz: Asked if the user fee schedule changes apply to pool time that has already 

been allocated. Director Long responded that the new pricing will take place after the current 

allocation. Vice Chair Swartz asked who currently rents the pool outside of AUSD and ARPD 

programs. Director Long listed the Alameda Gators, Neptunes, Alameda Masters and a new 

Alameda Masters non-profit group based in Alameda. Asked if prices will be the same for all 

Alameda pools. Director Long replied yes, all the prices will be consistent. Vice Chair Swartz 

echoed the sentiment  that non-residents fees are very low, particularly in the swim comparisons. 

Supported moving to market rates and moving to a per lane per hour system as it will provide 

more user access. Requested more detail in future cost comparisons. Approved of proposed 

user fee schedule.  

• Commissioner Alexander: Thanked Director Long for the staff report. Asked if TK fees could be 

rounded up from $7.13/$8.40 hour. Director Long explained that the fees are calculated and 

divided based on the overall program charge, so the fees reflect what the cost is per hour. 

Commissioner Alexander asked about user groups outreach and how the proposed fee schedule 

was communicated. Director Long replied that emails were sent, inviting all user groups and 

organizers to a Zoom meeting. The proposed User Fee Schedule for 2025, with highlighted 
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changes, was included as an attachment to those emails. Commissioner Alexander agreed with 

Commissioner Robbins that the user fees are minimal compared to other cities but also 

understands that the fees need to remain equitable. She remarked that raising the non-resident 

fees would be a good place to start. She recommended the proposed user fee schedule. 

MOTION 

Commissioner Robbins motioned to recommend that the fee schedule be approved and 
moved on to City Council. 
 
M/S Commissioner Robbins / Commissioner Burney 

All present in favor with five ayes via roll call vote.  
 

7. NEXT MEETING  
  

7-A Next Regular Meeting is December 12, 2024 
 

7-B Possible Agenda Items for the Next Meeting: 
 

• Reports from Recreation and Park Staff to talk about programs and share information 

regarding user data collection, surveys, and tracking 

• Report of 2024 completed projects and prioritization of 2025 major projects 

• Summary of upcoming agendas items for 2025 

 
8. ADJOURNMENT 
 
Commissioner Alexander asked for a motion to adjourn the meeting. 

 

M/S Commissioner Alexander / Vice Chair Swartz 
All present in favor with five ayes via roll call vote.  
 

Chair Radez adjourned the meeting at 8:35 p.m.  



Exhibit 1 

11/14/2024 ARPD Director’s Report    

Presented by Recreation and Park Director Justin Long 

Upcoming Citywide Community Events: 

• Apollo 12 55th Anniversary & Techs on Decks, Saturday, November 16, 10:00 AM – 
5:00 PM at the USS Hornet Museum. An annual celebration of sea, air and space 
innovation! On the anniversary of the Apollo 12 landing, students can explore interactive 
experiences and meet space, science and tech innovators to inspire their own 21st 
century. FREE for kids and ID-carrying students. 

• Midway Shelter Winter Run, Saturday, December 7, 7:30 AM – 11:00 AM. Meet at the 
Harbor Bay Ferry Terminal on Bay Farm Island and run along the shoreline. This event 
supports the Midway Shelter of Alameda, a program that provides a safe and supportive 
environment for unhoused women and children. To register, visit 
www.outfrontendurance.com/events 

• Winter Market, Saturday, December 7, 1:00 PM – 7:00 PM.  Celebrate the season with 
sparkle & fun! All are welcome to the Downtown Alameda Winter Market featuring local 
vendors, entertainment, festive sips and delicious bites. More details at 
www.downtownalameda.com 

• Hot Cocoa Stroll, Saturday, December 7, 5:00 PM – 7:00 PM. A variety of local 
businesses will offer a warm welcome and a delectable assortment of treats. Take your 
time visiting shops, restaurants, and other fabulous services located in Alameda’s 
downtown district. More details at www.downtownalameda.com 

• Winter Lights Celebration, Saturday, December 7, 5:30 PM at Alameda City Hall, 
2263 Santa Clara Ave. Dancing Christmas Trees, Tree Lighting, live music, donation 
stations and more!  

• Lighted Yacht Parade, Saturday, December 7, just after sundown - 5:30 PM. View the 
parade along the Alameda or Oakland sides of the estuary, between Jack London Square 
and Fortman Marina. For more details, visit www.lightedyachtparade.com 

• Alameda Sings! presents the Light of the Season Winter Concert featuring the Bay 
Area Music Project, Saturday, December 7, 7:30 PM at the Veterans Memorial 
Building, 2203 Central Ave. This event is co-hosted with ARPD. Admission is FREE, 
Suggested Door Donation is $10+. For more information, visit www.alamedachorus.com 

• Alameda Volunteer Coastal Cleanup, Saturday, December 14, 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM, 
Meet at Seaplane Lagoon Promenade, 1801 Ferry Point. Buckets and pickers provided. 
Everyone is welcome. Community service hours provided for students. For details, visit 
www.casa-alameda.org 

 
Upcoming Recreation Events: 

• The Winter / Spring 2025 Activity Guide is out now, all Alameda residents should have 
received it in their mailboxes. Program Registration started on Wednesday, November 
13. Visit the city website to sign up for upcoming ARPD and Mastick Senior Center classes 
and activities! 

• The Elks Lodge/ARPD Hoop Shoot Contest is set to begin at local sites in Alameda, 
featuring three age divisions. Participants will attempt as many free throws as possible out 
of 25 tries. All site winners will advance to the citywide finals on Friday, December 13 at 
5:00 PM at the Alameda Point Gym. For more information, contact Bryan Deierling at 
408-594-1350 or bdeierling@gmail.com or visit www.elks.org/hoopshoot 

• 22nd Annual Breakfast with Santa, Saturday, December 14, 10:00 AM – 12:00 PM, 
Albert H. DeWitt O’ Club, 641 West Redline Ave. Join Santa for breakfast, arts and 

https://alamedacagov-my.sharepoint.com/personal/dconde_alamedaca_gov/Documents/www.outfrontendurance.com/events
https://alamedacagov-my.sharepoint.com/personal/dconde_alamedaca_gov/Documents/www.downtownalameda.com
http://www.downtownalameda.com/
www.lightedyachtparade.com
file:///C:/Users/dconde/AppData/Local/Microsoft/Windows/INetCache/Content.Outlook/I80PHH64/www.alamedachorus.com
https://casa-alameda.org/
mailto:bdeierling@gmail.com
http://www.elks.org/hoopshoot


crafts and take a photo with the big guy! Register by Sunday, December 1. Visit our 
website for more information. 

• Santa Visits! Santa’s in person visits to Alameda homes will take place on Saturday and 
Sunday, December 21 and 22. Virtual visits are scheduled for Monday, December 23. 
Spots are filling up fast, so sign up early! 

 

Recap of Recreation Events:  

• Alameda Walks Series wrapped up the last walk of the season on Saturday, October 26, 
with over 60 walkers joining Recreation Manager Pat Russi as he shared the history of 
Jean Sweeney Open Space Park, the Del Monte development, and Littlejohn Park 
Recreation Center. 

• The 19th Annual Teen Haunted House, organized by ARPD, Alameda Youth Committee 
(AYC) and Bay Area teens, was another great success! The spooky experience delighted 
1,400 visitors over the weekend of October 25-27. The memorable event would not have 
been possible without the generous support of sponsors: South Shore Center, Safeway, 
Friends of the Parks, Pagano’s, and Jump, Jump and Away, and the many talented teen 
volunteers! Thank you for your invaluable contributions!  

• Over 500 participants had a great time at the 4th Annual Pumpkin Patch Pool Party 
held on Sunday, October 27 at Encinal Swim Center! Families and friends enjoyed this 
Halloween-themed community event and swam alongside floating pumpkins and inflatable 
eyeballs! There were art stations for creating masks and mixing “magic potions”. As a 
special treat, each participant took home handfuls of candy and their very own pumpkin!  

• The 44th Annual Alameda Holiday Boutique took place at the Albert H. DeWitt O’ Club, 
Saturday and Sunday, November 2 and 3. There were over 60 vendors and several 
thousand patrons over the course of the weekend. The proceeds from this event help 
fund the Leisure Club Program and ARPD Scholarship Fund. 
 

Aquatic Programs: 

• Registration is open for November and December Sunday Swim Lessons. Private and 
Group Lessons for all age groups and swim abilities are available. Familiarize your child 
and/or yourself with water fun and pool safety! Visit our website to register. Lessons take 
place at Encinal Swim Center, Encinal High School.  

• Lap Swim is available during the day and some evenings, visit our website to view the 
schedule. 

• Water Walking is available Monday – Thursday mornings, visit our website to view the 
schedule. 

• The following camps are open for registration and will take place at Encinal Swim Center 
during non-school days corresponding with the Alameda Unified School District holiday 
schedule, Monday – Wednesday, November 25 – 27. Spaces fill up quickly! Visit our 
website for details and to enroll! 

o Register for Moana Camp! 9:00 AM – 4:00 PM. Participants, ages 6 – 15, will 
enjoy crafts, cardboard boat building and plenty of time in the pool!  

o Register for Intro to Water Polo Camp! 9:00 AM – 12:00 PM.  Participants, ages 
7 – 12, will learn water polo basics. Must be at a minimum Red Cross Level 4 swim 
ability OR have achieved the Green Starfish Swim School® benchmark and be 
able to tread water. A swim test will be given on the first day. No prior water polo 
experience is necessary, but participants must be comfortable in deep water.  

o Register for Intro to Dive Camp! 12:00 PM – 3:00 PM. Participants, ages 7 – 15, 
will be offered a series of successful techniques that teach a progression of basic 
diving skills. Must be at a minimum Red Cross Level 4 swim ability OR have 



achieved the Green Starfish Swim School® benchmark and be able to tread water. 
A swim test will be given on the first day.  

• Registration is open for the 5th Annual Thanksgiving Turkey Dip! Join us at the Encinal 
Swim Center, Thursday, November 28, and move your feet before you eat! Enjoy 30 
minutes of family swim or lap swim (feel free to add more than one time slot). Life jackets 
will be available. Cost: $6/R, $8/NR. Space is limited, visit our website to register! 

 

Youth: 

• The Fall Tiny Tots Program currently has over 50 preschoolers, ages 3 – 5, learning 
about arts, crafts, storytelling games, cooking, music, motor fitness and outside play at 
Godfrey, McKinley, and Woodstock Parks. 

• Wee Play, a caregiver/child play group, held at the Veteran’s Building hosts over 100 
families registered in the Monday, Wednesday, and Friday program from 10:00 AM – 
1:00 PM. This popular program is a great opportunity for toddlers (age 18 months - 3 
years old) to socialize and have fun. 

• ARPD is providing all-day recreation care for kindergarten – 5th graders during non-
school days, corresponding with the Alameda Unified School District holiday schedule 
(November 25 – 27, December 23 – 27, December 30 – January 3).  

⸰ Days in the Park Camp at Krusi Park Recreation Center.  
⸰ All Sports Camp such as Intro to Basketball at the Alameda Point Gym.  
⸰ Winter Wonderland Camp at Harrison Center at Lincoln Park.  
⸰ Youth and Teen STEAM Camps will take place at Leydecker Park.  
⸰ Note: there is no camp on Wednesdays, December 25 and January 1. Some 

schedules vary, please visit our website for details and to sign up. Spaces are 
filling up quickly! 

• The Fall Recreation Afterschool Program (RAP) continues to help Alameda families 
and currently supervises over 200 kindergarten – 5th graders by providing recreational 
activities on weekday afternoons. RAP sites with available spots include: Leydecker, 
Lincoln/Harrison Center, Washington, and Bayport Parks. Visit our website to register. 

 
Teen/Tween:  

• Join ARPD for an exciting and FREE drop-in program, Tween/Teen Adventure: 
Friendsgiving, Monday and Tuesday, November 25 and 26, 11:30 AM – 4:30 PM at the 
Underground Teen Center, Veterans Memorial Building, 2203 Central Ave. Create 
unique crafts, enjoy candy apples, and holiday treats! Visit our website to register, space 
is limited! 

• The LGBTQ+ Teen Center is open every second Friday of the month at the 
Underground Teen Center, Veterans Memorial Building, 2203 Central Ave. The next 
gathering is Friday, December 13, 6:00 PM – 7:30 PM for 6th - 8th graders, 7:30 PM – 
9:00 PM for 9th – 12th graders. The Center provides a safe, enjoyable space 
for LGBTQ+ youth to make new friends, access information, and share peer support. For 
more information, visit www.alamedapride.com and www.accyf.org 

• Alameda Youth Committee (AYC) continues its recruitment for members (6th – 12th 
graders) for the 2024-2025 school year. AYC meets twice a month and provides a great 
opportunity for teens to gain valuable leadership skills, make new friends and have fun! 
AYC hours count towards school community service requirements. For more details and 
to register, visit our website.  
 

 

http://www.alamedapride.com/
http://www.accyf.org/


Sports: 

• Tennis Lessons are being offered for youth and adults. Please check our website for 
more information about group, semi-group, and private lessons. 

• Jr. Warriors Youth Basketball Games and Clinics. This 12-week program will take 
place on Saturday mornings, January 11 – March 29, 2025, at the Alameda Point Gym, 
1101 West Redline Ave. and is designed for elementary school aged children looking to 
learn the fundamentals of basketball in an interactive and fun environment. Visit our 
website to register! 

• Open Gym returns! The public is invited to join us on Sunday evenings for casual hoop 
shoots, skill development, and friendly games at the Alameda Point Gym, 1101 West 
Redline Ave., January 12 – April 27, 2025, 6:00 PM – 10:00 PM. Cost: $8. Visit our 
website to register! 

• Indoor Drop-in Pickleball is offered at the Alameda Point Gym, 1101 West Redline Ave. 
on Friday mornings. 

• ARPD offers a variety of Adult Pickleball Classes at The Hub Sports Club, 800 W. 
Tower Ave. Whether you are new to the game or looking to improve skill and technique, 
join us! Visit our website to register! 

• Adult Softball is completed for this year.  

• Women’s Flag Football Leagues are scheduled to begin in January 2025. Teams will be 
forming in December, so check out our website for more information. Softball will return in 
April! 

 

Staff Recognition: 

• Recreation Assistant, Ashley Cendejas put in a ton of hard work and dedication to make 
this year's 19th Haunted House a huge success. From guiding the teens through the 
planning and setup to making sure everything ran smoothly; Ashley's creativity, leadership 
and enthusiasm were key in bringing the spooky event to life. Thanks to her efforts, the 
Haunted House was a hit! Great job, Ashley!  

• Brea Williams-Moller, Aquatic Specialist and Instructor, works tirelessly behind the 
scenes to ensure our aquatic programs are always well-staffed and running smoothly. Her 
days start early, but her passion for providing top-notch aquatic services and guidance 
makes it all worth it. Whether she's coordinating schedules or coaching swimmers, Brea's 
hard work and commitment to the programs make a big difference. We’re lucky to have 
her on the team! 

• A huge thank you to Cindy Atases for 15 years of dedication to the Alameda Recreation 
and Park Department! Cindy has worn many hats over the years — working as a 
Recreation Leader, Scorekeeper for adult sports, Delivery Driver, and an all-around 
substitute. No matter the role, Cindy has always stepped in with a positive attitude and 
willingness to help wherever needed. We’re so grateful for her commitment and incredible 
support. We appreciate you, Cindy! 

 

Challenges and Accomplishments: 

• Continued issues finding viable staff to meet the needs of current programming. 
Implementation of any new programming needs to consider feasible staffing. 

• Learning to respond to situations with unhoused individuals that create program issues for 
ARPD staff and participants at certain city parks. 

 



Mastick Upcoming Events: 

• Mark your calendar! The 4th Annual Storytelling & Drumming Festival is coming up! 
Saturday, February 1, 2025, 12:00 PM – 3:30 PM. Enjoy spoken word, drumming, 
puppetry, craftmaking and interactive workshops. More details to follow! 
 

Mastick Senior Center Highlights: 

• The "Teens Teaching Technology" program took place on Thursday, October 17, in the 
Computer Lab. This valuable collaboration between the ARPD Teens program and 
Mastick Senior Center offers opportunities for teens to meet with seniors and assist them 
with a variety of technology-related questions and devices, including smartphones, tablets, 
and laptops. This past session saw 20 Mastick members receive help from teens, 
promoting intergenerational learning and support. The program is held on the third 
Thursday of each month, 4:00 PM - 5:00 PM. Visit our website to register. 

• The SPOOKtacular Halloween Line Dance event took place on Saturday, October 26 in 
the Social Hall. Mastick members gathered to show off their best dance moves and 
creative costumes while enjoying light refreshments. The fun-filled event had over 50 
attendees, bringing festive energy and excitement to the celebration! 

• Mastick Trips for October: 

o President Roosevelt's Floating White House Dockside Tour took place on 

Saturday, October 12. Ford Roosevelt, the grandson of Franklin D. Roosevelt, 

gave a presentation on the history of the USS Potomac followed by a tour of the 

vessel. 35 Mastick members participated.  

o On Wednesday, October 23, 46 Mastick members enjoyed a delightful trip to Apple 
Hill, where they had the opportunity to sample delicious baked goods and ciders. 
Members spent the day taking in the beautiful sights of this beloved local 
destination. 

• Leisure Club, a recreation program for developmentally disabled teens and adults, 

celebrated Halloween with a fun-filled costume party and awards ceremony. A total of 27 

members attended, showcasing their creative costumes and enjoying the festive 

atmosphere!   

• Mastick Senior Center hosted the Halloween Sing Along and Trick or Treat event on 

October 31. 20 excited children from ABC Preschool, joined by their parents, paraded 

around the Center in festive and cute costumes. The little ones enjoyed singing along to 

their favorite tunes while the seniors happily handed out candy. This heartwarming annual 

event is a wonderful way to celebrate the season and bring community together! 

• Current number of Mastick registered members is: 4,463 (as of October 30, 2024)  
 

Ongoing Programs: 

• The Mastick Movie Matinee is held on the first and third Wednesday of each month 
at 12:30 PM in Dining Room 2 and features a variety of movies that include current 
blockbusters as well as the classics. No registration required. Join us! 

• The New Member Orientation is held the second Thursday of each month at 10:30 
AM and offers a guided tour and introduction to the Center and a coupon for a 
complimentary lunch! To register, call 510-747-7500. 

• The Mastick Thrift Shop is open Tuesdays and Saturdays, 10:00 AM – 2:00 PM. 
Donations are welcome on Tuesdays, Thursdays, and Saturdays, 9:30 AM – 1:00 PM. 
Please check our website for criteria on what items are accepted. 



Parks: 

• Completed Projects: 
o Striped Albert H. DeWitt Officers’ Club parking lot. 

 

• Current Projects: 
o The community input meeting held onsite at City View Skate Park, 1101 West 

Redline Ave., on Tuesday, October 29 had 30+ attendees. Feedback from the 
meeting along with survey results (October 15 – November 3) will be taken into 
consideration on the expansion and feasibility of a new skate park design and 
layout. 

o Tillman Park Playground replacement has begun. Playground is closed during 
installation, November 11 – 30. 

o Field restoration has begun. Fields are closed November 2024 through February 
2025.  

o Installing irrigation at Main Street Linear Park. 
o Landscape refresh at Bohol Immigrant Circle Park and Seaplane Lagoon 

Promenade. 
o Playgrounds are being topped off with Fibar. 

 

• Upcoming Projects: 
o The Washington Park restrooms are set to undergo a comprehensive upgrade. 

Planned improvements will bring the facility up to code, enhance accessibility and 
ensure ADA compliance. 

o Currently looking for part-time park maintenance staff (duties include cleaning 
bathrooms, emptying trash). 
 

Golf Course Construction: 
 

o Three Week Look Forward on North Course 
o Final Sodding on hole 12. 
o Sprigging greens and fescue area on holes 12 
o Installation of lateral lines on hole 15. 
o Shaping work and sodding on hole 15. 
o Sprigging green and fescue on hole 15. 
o Application of base rock on back nine cart paths. 
o There were 28 loads of import last week. 


